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February 5, 2015 
 
 
Alison R. Kean 
Metro Attorney 
Office of the Metro Attorney 
600 NE Grand Ave. 
Portland OR 97232 
 
Dear Ms. Kean: 
 

DETERMINATION THAT PROSPECTIVE INITIATIVE PETITION MEETS CONSTITUTIONAL 
REQUIREMENTS 

 
After consulting with the County Attorney’s office, it is my determination that the attached Initiative 
Petition filed January 29, 2016, by Peter Zuckerman, meets the single subject requirements of the 
Oregon Constitution and Metro Charter relative to the initiative and referendum power.   
 
Attached is the Prospective Initiative Petition for you to generate a ballot title and explanatory 
statement. That ballot title and explanatory statement should be returned to us no later than  
February 12, 2016. A copy should also be sent to the Chief Petitioner. After receipt of the ballot title 
and explanatory statement, our office will then provide public notice, giving electors up to seven 
business days to challenge the title and explanatory statement in Circuit Court.  
 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.  
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Tim Scott, Director of Elections 
Multnomah County Elections Division 
1040 SE Morrison St. 
Portland OR 97214 
503-988-3720 
 

Cc: Peter Zuckerman, Chief Petitioner 
 Jacquie Weber, Deputy County Attorney 


